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Guna L. Auglis
29 Al exandria Drive
Oxon HII, NMD 20745

August 28, 2003

Attn: OTTB Notice No. 4

Chi ef, Regul ations and Procedures Division
Al cohol and Tobacco Tax and Trade Bureau
PO Box 50221

Washi ngton, D.C. 20091-0221

Dear Sir or Madam

As a enpl oyee of the beer industry, | support the proposed rule issued in
March 2003 by the Tax and Trade Bureau (TTB) that outlines the al cohol
content requirenents in order for flavored nalt beverages (FMB) to be
classified as beer. Specifically, the TTB proposes that for an FMB to be
classified as beer, its alcohol content fromdistilled al cohol cannot exceed
0.5%

Beer is a unique product that has been regul ated and taxed differently than

ot her al cohol beverages throughout our nation’s history. The TTB proposed
rule is consistent with the historical interpretation of what constitutes beer
and other malt beverages. The distinct regulatory treatnent of beer is based
on its age-old production process, and its definition in the Internal Revenue
Code dates back to the 1 800s when Congress first inposed the beer excise

tax. Adoption of the TTB “0.5 by vol une standard” woul d ensure the

integrity of beer and the brew ng process.

Equati ng beer and beverages that derive a ngjority of their alcohol content
fromdistilled spirits could weaken the inportant distinctions between beer
and products with higher alcohol content. These distinctions inpact state
and federal policies regarding the regulation and taxation of beer and other
al cohol bever ages.

If traditional distinctions disappear, it will only be a matter of tinme before
ot her producers of al cohol beverages attenpt to categorize thensel ves as
beer products.
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Beer is not distilled spirits. Beer is not fortified wine. Beer is not a product
t hat has been nade through the distillation process. Beer is made through

the brew ng process. The 0.5%standard will ensure that the integrity of beer
remai ns.

Beer drinkers, | think, expect beer to be beer. The TTB final approval to the
proposed 0. 5% standard on FMBs woul d ensure consuners are well served
and their interests protected.

Si ncerely,

Guna L. Auglis



